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CENTERVILLE CITY COUNCIL 
WORK SESSION MEETING 

MARCH 19, 1979 

TIME: 7:30 P.M. 
PLACE: Centerville Municipal Building, Caucus Room 

PRESENT: Mayor Victor Green 
Deputy Mayor Russell Sweetman 
Councilmembers Jeffrey Siler 

Nora Lake 
Leonard Stubbs 
J. V. Stone 

Clerk of Council Marilyn McLaughlin 
City Manager Darryl Kenning 
Administrative Assistant Joseph Minner 

Council briefly discussed an employee discount for services and 
materials at the Family Optical Center in Centerville. Mayor Green 
pointed out possible conflicts in the future with this type program. Other 
Councilmembers offered their concern also. It was concurred that the 
program would be stopped. 

Council concurred not to waive fees required in the construction of the 
new Library and Stadium at the High School. 

Mr. Kenning reviewed for Council a request from Joes is a Fish House 
for the issuance of Industrial Revenue Bonds for the financing of this 
proposed Restaurant. This matter will be discussed during a future Council 
Work Session Meeting scheduled prior to the Public Hearing on the Ordinance 
necessary for same. 

Council concurred that legislation be prepared to effectuate the street 
name change in Hidden Hills, requested by property owners in the subdivision. 

Mr. Kenning reviewed bids received for the purchase of one backhoe/ 
front header. Mr. Kenning recommended that the Bid of New Carlisle Tractor 
be accepted for a Case 580 backhoe. based upon the fact that this was the 
low bid and the closest to the amount budgeted. Mr. Sweetman favored the 
purchase of a John Deere rather than a Case . 

Mr. Kenning advised that the new Kroger store will open April 1. 
Berming and the traffic signal installation will be completed soon. The 
signal should be in operation by April 15. Mr. Sweetman encouraged other 
improvements be completed (mounding and landscaping) by June 15. 

Marilyn J. Mclaughlin 
Clerk of Council 


